

May 10, 2012

A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, May 10, 2012 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:00 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Kevin Wright, Chair




Don Thorp 




Liz Sciortino 




Bruce Peckham  

ABSENT:
Don Irvine




Doug Jones Attorney

OTHERS: 
Ed Walsh, Planning Board Chair and 3 others.
Minutes were taken by Debbie Tvrdik.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 

CALAMEL AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

Adrian and Anne Calamel, 567 Smith Road, Pittsford, NY, approached the board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 3.75 acres, bearing Tax Account No. 205.04-1-5, located in an RA-5 zone, to allow a setback of approximately 5 feet on the west property line and approximately 5 feet on the north property line whereas Town Code requires a 20 foot setback.

Mr. Wright stated the affidavit of posting was in the file and waived the reading of the public notice.  Mr. Wright asked if the board members had seen the property.  They all answered in the affirmative.

Mr. Calamel stated that they were seeking a 5 foot variance on the north west corner of their property to build a tennis court.  Mr. Calamel stated that it was once a heavily wooded area and when the tennis court is built they plan to landscape in such a way that the area is no longer over-crowded with foliage, but will be landscaped.  

A discussion followed regarding placement of the tennis court, drainage problems on the property and proximity to the neighbors and locations of two ponds.

Mr. Wright asked how long the Calamels have owned the property.  Mrs. Calamel stated that they have resided there for two years.  

A discussion followed regarding dimensions of the area and how far the area is from the pond and location of the septic system and how far the house is set back from the property line.

Mr. Wright stated that the dimensions of an official tennis court are 60 feet by 120 feet.  

A discussion followed regarding the distance of the wooded area up to the neighbors lawn, flag lots and fact that the two fronts of the homes are facing each other.

Mr. Wright asked if they intend to light the tennis court.  The Calamels stated no.  Mr. Wright asked what type of fencing the Calamels plan to use.  Mr. Calamel stated that they plan to install chain-link fencing at the end-lines of the tennis court creating a corner to approximately a quarter of the court on the sidelines, leaving the side center sidelines open.

A discussion followed regarding the requirements for tennis court fencing and Town of Mendon zoning regulations.

A discussion followed regarding the board requiring more definitive placements of the fence, tennis court and landscaping.

Ms. Sciortino asked if there was a reason that the Calamels did not situate the tennis court 20 feet from the property line.  Mrs. Calamel stated that the tennis court would be right to the front door.  Mrs. Calamel further stated that they could probably build the tennis court 10 feet from the property line, but not 20 feet.

A discussion followed regarding the orientation and inconsistent scaling of the drawings.

A discussion followed regarding moving the tennis court to different areas on the property and turning it in various directions to better fit on the property.

A discussion followed regarding making the tennis court a smaller size which was not agreeable.

Mrs. Calamel made a scaled template and put it on different areas of her property drawing.  The template was made to scale and was larger than the original tennis court drawing and took a significant part of the front yard for the tennis court.

A discussion followed regarding the 12 foot height regulation and a 20 foot set back regulations.  

Mr. Wright asked if the Calamels have a contractor.  Mrs. Calamel stated yes.  Mr. Wright asked if there was a site plan.  Mrs. Calamel stated no.  Mr. Wright stated that a site plan is necessary for the board to determine exactly where the tennis court will be situated and how far it will be set back from the north and west property lines.  Mr. Wright stated that the Calamels need to keep in mind that even if it is 10 feet from the property lines, will that be enough room for the contractors to work within the property lines?  

Ms. Sciortino asked when they plan to begin the project.  Mrs. Calamel stated that they plan to clear the dead trees and brush in the spring.

Mr. Wright asked the Calamels the following questions: 

1. Whether the benefit you want to achieve can be achieved by any other means feasible to you?  Mrs. Calamel stated yes.

2. In your view, will this create an undesirable change in the character of the neighborhood or any other nearby property?  Mrs. Calamel stated no.

3. Would you consider this request substantial?  Mrs. Calamel stated yes.

4. In your view of this request, do you feel this will have adverse or environmental effects?  Mrs. Calamel stated no.

5. Is this alleged difficulty self-created?  Mrs. Calamel stated yes. 

Mr. Peckham stated that the setback should be measured from the fence.  Mr. Wright stated that the board wants to be clear that the 120 feet includes the fence.

Mr. Wright asked if the members of the public had any further questions.  James and Anne Remmely of 565 Smith Road came forward.  Mr. Wright stated that the Remmely’s property is the most effected by the variance.  Mrs. Remmely stated that any wind or harsh weather has been thinning the foliage dramatically between the properties.  Mrs. Remmely stated that she was under the impression that the Calamels were putting in a soccer field, not a tennis court.  Mrs. Remmely further stated that she is very concerned with the privacy of her home, which was the reason they purchased property in Mendon.  Mrs. Remmely stated that she does not want to see the neighbor’s houses.  Mrs. Remmely stated that she is also concerned with water drainage.  Mr. Remmely stated that he mows the area next to the Calamel's property and he does not want drainage toward his property.  Mr. Calamel stated that the water drains away from their property.  Mr. Wright stated that the property drops 13 feet toward the Calomel’s septic and actually away from the Remmely’s property.  Mr. Wright further stated that this is the reason that the 20 foot setback is in place in the Town of Mendon.  If each property has a 20 foot setback, then there is actually 40 feet between neighbors, making projects like this easily buffered and creating more of an opportunity for privacy between neighbors.  

Mr. Wright stated that he understands that the Remmely’s would like as much of a buffer or landscaping as possible.   

A discussion followed regarding the placement of the template of the tennis court on the drawing so that the Remmely’s could see that the tennis court is very close to the front door of the Calamel’s home.  

A discussion followed regarding property lines and locations of corner stakes.

A discussion followed regarding drainage.

Mr. Wright asked when the Calamels plan to start construction.  Mrs. Calamel stated that they would like to begin this year.  

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Walsh if the Planning Board would need a site plan before making any decisions regarding this variance.  Mr. Walsh stated yes, absolutely.  Mr. Wright stated that both boards are in need of a well defined site plan and on this variance would have to work more closely together, as there are many issues which the Planning Board would have to review as well.  Mr. Wright stated that in order to proceed rather than close the public hearing, we leave the public hearing open which will offer the Calamels the opportunity to gather the required materials for the Planning Board and the Zoning Board, since this variance will have to be approved by the Planning Board as well.  The Zoning Board would like to piggyback on those required materials so the Zoning Board can make a decision.  Mr. Wright further stated that the Planning Board will require a site plan showing the exact dimensions, drainage requirements and the fact that it is in the front yard.  

A discussion followed regarding application process.  

MOTION

Mr. Peckham moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to continue the public hearing regarding the Calamel variance.

ADOPTED

Mr. Thorp – aye; Ms. Sciortino - aye; Mr. Peckham – aye; Mr. Wright – aye. 

Mr. and Mrs. Calamel left the meeting.

MINUTES

MOTION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to approve the minutes of the April 26, 2012 meeting, as amended.

ADOPTED

Mr. Thorp – aye; Ms. Sciortino - aye; Mr. Peckham – aye; Mr. Wright – aye. 

A discussion followed regarding three applications being submitted for the next meeting which will be June 14th.

MOTION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, to adjourn the Zoning Board meeting.

ADOPTED

Mr. Thorp – aye; Ms. Sciortino - aye; Mr. Peckham – aye; Mr. Wright – aye. 


3

